o

.! LD ‘“\":':? , "7 I \ ?:\.‘ t\." fﬁ,’ " “K, 'I,v-r/

: €tries
Nl

- g i ¢ #

AN RN
RN
Qg-s'c%ea___
s 2

£

Update — November, 2024
Dear Friends and Family,

Thanksgiving month has arrived and there are
so many things to be thankful for! We are thank-
ful for each and every one of you who stands be-
hind us, lifts us up in prayer and supports us.
Thank you so much!

I would like to give you a brief update on us and
our ministry activities over the past few months.

Bible School

. X Sara with Anna
We started our Bible School semester in August

with around 150 students from all across Mexico. In September, the students did their first partial
exams. Most of them are doing very well in their studies. Our course facilitators are doing a great job
of keeping in touch with them, answering their questions, grading their assignments and keeping
them on track to finish the semester well.

We have many pastors and local church leaders involved taking classes. This makes the whole
experience so worthwhile, because many of them take the material they are receiving and then teach
it to their own leaders and local churches. We encourage them to freely give of everything they
receive. It is so wonderful to see many of our students flourish in life and ministry, and then use the
tools they receive to train others.

We have also heard good reports from members of our local congregation who are taking courses
in the Bible School. Just last Saturday, I heard a comment from a young woman who has been so
encouraged by the classes. Then, on Sunday, another person commented on how much the course is
helping her to understand the Bible.

We believe that God has ordained this Bible School to make a difference here in Mexico and in other
countries of Latin America. Please continue to pray with us for the Lord’s provision to grow the
school. Please especially pray for the finances to invest in new courses and the connections with
others of a like-minded vision. Together we can train thousands of pastors and leaders and change
the destiny of families, communities, and nations!



A recent Sunday morning service.

Local Church

We have been pleased to see our local church growing again in terms of Sunday attendance. As you
may know, we meet outside in a tent on our church’s property. This has been a wonderful experience
for the most part, but we have had some Sundays with rain, wind, and temperatures in the 40’s. It
can be a bit chilly out there! However, even on those Sundays, there is always a good group of people
who come. When the weather is sunny and warm, attendance tends to be better, of course, but on
average, we are seeing numeric growth again. We recently purchased material to cover a couple of
the sides of the tent, which should help reduce the effects of the wind and rain coming in.

Sara has been leading the women in monthly meetings over the last year, and this has been a blessing
to many of them. During these last months, they have been focusing on some of the basics — Bible
reading and memorization, prayer, fellowship, and growing in their personal relationship with the
Lord.

My Trip to Michigan and Canada

During the first couple of weeks of October, I went to Michigan to see my parents. It had been
two years since I had last been up there, and I also wanted to visit the local church I grew up in,
Fellowship Christian Reformed Church, in Grandville. I had the privilege of attending the 50th
anniversary celebration of the church, and then, the following Sunday, I was invited to preach to the
congregation. I shared a message on Jehdeiah, an obscure Biblical character known as "The Keeper
of the Donkeys". I hope many will remember the message, focused on the importance of being a



servant for the King, and the value of humble service.

I also had the opportunity to visit my pastor and spiritual mentor, Bill Brown, with his wife, Barbara,
near Toronto, Ontario. I hadn’t personally seen Bill since before the pandemic, although we often
meet on FaceTime and Zoom. It was so nice to be able to spend several hours with Bill and Barbara!
I took my parents to meet them, and we had a great dinner together on a Wednesday night. The
following morning, I went to the apartment complex where Bill and Barbara live to meet with Bill
again, and some of their neighbors at a coffee time they have each morning. Thanks so much, Bill
and Barbara, for your fine hospitality!

David, with Bill and Barbara Brown

Looking Forward

During the next couple of months, my focus will be on the Advanced School of Ministry conference. I
will soon be dedicating much time to the creation of the conference workbook, implementing online
registration for the event, and preparing all the other details for the conference, which will be held
at the end of January. This conference usually attracts 700-1000 pastors and leaders from all over
Mexico and God has used it to inspire, train and edify thousands of them in their ministries.

Prayer requests

¢ Please pray for the Advanced School of Ministry conference.



A question/answer session on prayer and Bible study at a recent women’s meeting.

¢ We will be finishing our fall Bible School semester in December. Please pray that our students
will finish strong!

¢ About a week ago I (David) slipped in the mud on the ground outside the house, fell, and
dislocated my shoulder. I am doing well, but please pray for a full recovery.

¢ Please pray for the Lord’s provision and protection, both for us, and for the ministries we are
involved in.

Thanks!

With love,

David and Sara Lont with Anna

You can see our newsletters any time online:
www.desert-streams.org

Desert Streams

P.S. - Supporting our ministry is easy and gifts are tax deductible: Ministries

1) ONLINE: www.WorldOutreach.org/36 and follow the prompts. You

can also set-up automatic monthly gifts if you select the “monthly” op- Taking streams of living water to a dry and
tion. 2) BY MAIL: checks to World Outreach Ministries, PO Box B, Mari- weary land.

etta, GA 30061 and indicate for David and Sara Lont WOM #36. 3) BILL

PAY: which you can do through your online banking.

Please reach out to us by email! You can contact us at: dsm@desert-streams.org.


www.desert-streams.org
https://www.worldoutreach.org/36

